Road Impact Mitigation (RIM) Fee Program
Notice of Availability for Public Review, 2011-12 Annual Report
Notice of Public Hearing on RIM Project List

The RIM Fee Program was adopted in 2004 by Ordinance 2777 (amended by Ordinance 2963) to fund
transportation improvements required to mitigate the traffic impacts of new development. Government
Code Section 66006 requires that an annual report describing the revenues and expenditures of the RIM
Fee Program be made available to the public at least 15 days prior to review at a public meeting. Any local
agency which levies a fee subject to Government Code Section 66000, the “Mitigation Fee Act,” may adopt
a capital improvement plan (project list), which shall be annually updated by a resolution of the governing
agency at a noticed public hearing.

Notice is hereby given that the RIM 2011-12 Annual Report and project list will be considered at a public
hearing by the Board of Supervisors at 9:30 a.m., or as soon thereafter as possible, on November 13, 2012,
in the Board of Supervisors Chambers, 891 Mountain Ranch Road, San Andreas, California.

The RIM 2011-12 Annual Report and project list are available for public review at Calaveras County Public
Works, 891 Mountain Ranch Road, San Andreas, CA 95249. The documents can also be viewed on the
County’s website at http://co.calaveras.ca.us/cc/Departments/PublicWorks.aspx.

You may voice your opinion either in person at the public hearing, by email to Public Works at
pubworks@co.calaveras.ca.us or to the Board of Supervisors at BOS@co.calaveras.ca.us, or by mail to
Public Works or the Board of Supervisors at the address above.

Questions regarding the documents, the public hearing, or this notice can be directed to the Calaveras
County Department of Public Works at 209-754-6401.
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